Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

TransAction Update Open House

December 4, 2019

The Northern Virginia Transportation Authority will host an Open House for firms to receive preliminary
information and offer comments for an upcoming Request for Proposals (RFP) related to the next
update to Northern Virginia’s Regional Transportation Plan known as TransAction. The RFP will be for a
technical services contract which, as a minimum, will include the following in the scope of work:

e TransAction update — TransAction, the long-range transportation plan for Northern Virginia, is
updated every five years in order to identify regionally significant transportation improvements
that will address future transportation needs throughout the region. The TransAction update
will be used as a guide for NVTA’s future funding programs and projects. The current
TransAction Plan was adopted in October 2017. Visit NVTATransAction.org or click here to learn
more.

e Six Year Program (SYP) update — NVTA issues a Call for Regional Transportation Projects every
two years to initiate an update to its SYP. Project recommendations are based on a
comprehensive project evaluation process comprising quantitative and qualitative components,
and public comment.

e Other technical services as needed.

The selected consultant team will provide technical services including multimodal transportation
planning and modeling, cost estimation, data analytics, GIS, market research, public engagement,
website and social media production/management, and reporting. The period of performance of the
technical services contract is expected to be five years.

Potential prime consultants and sub-consultants with relevant skills are welcome to attend.
What: TransAction Update Open House

When: 1:00pm thru 4:00 pm, Wednesday, December 4, 2019

Where: NVTA’s Offices, 3040 Williams Drive, Suite 200, Fairfax, VA 22031

Format: NVTA staff will provide a high level overview of the objectives of TransAction. There will be an
opportunity for firms to offer comments, concluding with a short non-binding Q and A session.

RSVP: Email TheAuthority@TheNOVAAuthority.org by 5:00pm December 2, 2019, including contact
information for the primary contact together an estimate of the total number of attendees from your
firm. RSVP’s are requested as a courtesy for planning the event and are not required for attendance.
The RSVP list will be used to notify respondents of any schedule changes.

NOTICE

All information communicated by the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA) staff through this Open
House is hon-binding, preliminary and subject to change at the sole determination of the NVTA. While the NVTA
reasonably expects to issue a future Request for Proposals (RFP) for the TransAction Update, the occurrence,
content, terms and schedule for the RFP have not been determined.

The NVTA is committed to any upcoming RFP for a TransAction Update being an open and competitive
procurement in compliance with the Virginia Public Procurement Act.




